CITY OF LAWRENCE

Board of Public Works & Safety

September 22, 2016
Regular Meeting

MEMBERS PRESENT: Chairman Dave Freeman and Board Member Mark Forcum 
ALSO PRESENT: Clerk Kathleen Walton and Attorney Lauren Box (Barnes & Thornburg LLP)
STAFF PRESENT: Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony and Streets and Solid Waste Director Lotts were present.
Chairman Freeman called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. and announced a quorum was present.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mr. Forcum moved to approve the minutes of the special meeting on September 15, 2016. The motion was seconded by Mr. Freeman and carried 2-0. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS:  Pursuant to advertising, Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony opened and read aloud the bids for the 2016 road resurfacing program (46th Street (Franklin Road to Shadeland Ave), Leone Drive (Kenyon to 52nd Street, 62nd Street (Oaklandon Road to Carroll Road, Thunderbird Road (Pendleton Pike to 59th Street), Sunnyside Road (Pendleton Pike to 59th Street), 79th Street (Oaklandon Road to Carroll Road), 59th Street (Lee Road to Sunnyside Road), 63rd Street (Lee Road to Oaklandon Road) and Mitthoefer Road (46th Street to 52nd Street ):                                



                     Base                   

                      
                                  Bid      
                              
Rieth-Riley Construction Co., Inc.    $2,684,868.84
Grady Brothers, Inc.                           $2,249,648
E & B Paving, Inc.                             $2,213,000


The bids will be referred to Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony and Corporation Counsel Gutting for review and recommendation for awarding.
Mr. Forcum moved to have a special meeting of the Board of Public Works & Safety on September 28, 2016 at 4:45p.m. to award the bid for the 2016 road resurfacing program.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Freeman and carried 2-0.
Attorney Lauren Box said has reviewed the contract with Outburst for its efficiency.  Mr. Forcum moved to approve a consulting contract with Outburst for $1,875 per month for developing and consulting services.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Freeman and carried 2-0. 

Director of Public Works and Code Enforcement Anthony requested approval of a master lease with Regions Financial to consolidate finances for IT, a snow plow and fire equipment.  Attorney Lauren Box discussed the master lease between the City of Lawrence and Regions Financial.  Following discussion, Mr. Freeman moved to table the master lease until the special meeting on September 28, 2016 at 4:45pm.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Forcum and carried 2-0.
ADMINISTRATION COMMENTS: None  
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CITIZENS COMMENTS:  None
ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 5:08 p.m., by the unanimous vote of the Board.
_____________________________             __________________________________

Dave Freeman, Chairman                               Kathleen A. Walton, City Clerk                                                                
